
 
 

 

GMTA 2020 Executive Board Meeting Minutes 
Saturday, November 7, 2020 at 9:30 a.m. 

Zoom 
  

 

Roll  
Joy Poole, Jan Adams, Cathy Thacker, Diane Boyd, Robin Engleman, Debra Hughes, Mandy 

Reynolds, Amy Neal, Julie Harbins, Fernando Ramos, Debra Dickensheets, Leigh Ann 

Bleichner, Susan Andrews, Mason Conklin, Jeri-Mae Astolfi, Amy Phillips, Christina Toole, 

Dawn McCord, Mary Ann McTier, Beibei Lin, Charles Hutton, Susan Mincy, Kristi Helfen, 

Tracy Xian, David Peoples, Joey Hokayem 
 

 

Welcome  
The Executive Board of Georgia Music Teachers Association met via a Zoom meeting on 

Saturday, November 7th, 2020.  Jan Adams called the meeting to order at 9:33 a.m. 
 

 

Business 
1. Agreement to raise GMTA dues by $2 was approved.  The motion to approve was by Cathy 

Thacker.  Diane Boyd seconded the motion.   

 

2.   Move to remove former GMTA president Joy Poole off of the bank signature card and put 

our current GMTA president Jan Adams on it was approved by unanimous vote.  Amanda 

Reynolds will stay on the bank signature cards.  The motion to approve was by Mason Conklin.  

Debra Hughes seconded. 

 

3.  The 2020-2022 GMTA Officers & Committee Chairs were approved by unanimous vote. 

A motion to approve was by Diane Boyd.  Joy Poole seconded the motion. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

President Jan Adams 

President Elect Cathy Thacker 

VP Competitions Kristina Toole 

VP Programs Kristi Helfen 

VP Auditions Huu Mai 

VP Membership BeiBei Lin 

VP Newsletter Amy Neal 

Secretary Amy Phillips 

Member at Large Mason Conklin 

Member at Large Dawn McCord 

Commissioning Jeri-Mae Astolfi 

Collaboration Donna Bailey 

Arts Awareness & Advocacy Debra Hughes 

Certification Robin Engleman 

College Faculty Tracy Xian 

Collegiate Chapters Jericho Vasquez 

FAC Chair Joy Poole 

GMTA Awards Mary Ann McTier 

Independent Teachers Forum Eric Clay 

Judges List Susan Andrews 

MTNA Foundation *Not secured yet* 

Theory Diane Boyd 

Wellness Debra Dickensheets 

 

 

Other Business 

 
GMTA Theory Tests will be emailed to local theory chairs this year rather than being mailed. 

Students can earn an exemption for next year by passing the GMTA theory test appropriate for 

their grade this year. The GATE theory test has been suspended for the 2020-2021 term.   

 

Adjourn 
President Jan Adams adjourned the meeting at 9:47 a.m. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Amy Phillips 

GMTA Secretary 
 

 
 


